## **HENDERSON COUNTY SCHOOLS**

1805 Second Street, Henderson, Kentucky 42420 (270) 831-5000 | Fax: (270) 831-5009 www.henderson.kyschools.us
Dr. Bob Lawson, Superintendent



To: Members of the Board of Education

RE: AKZ Trip request

Members of the Board, Dr. Lawson

AKZ would like to request the use of one(1) bus to take children to the African American Museum in Evansville, IN. The trip would take place on February 25<sup>th</sup>. There will be 55-60 children and 10 adults on this field trip.

Thank you for your consideration,

Wes Alexander

Director of Transportation.

## HENDERSON COUNTY SCHOOLS

1805 Second Street, Henderson, Kentucky 42420 (270) 831-5000 | Fax: (270) 831-5009 www.henderson.kyschools.us Dr. Bob Lawson, Superintendent



To: Members of the Board of Education for Henderson County

Re: 4-H Summer Camp

Dear Members of the Board,

In the past, the Henderson County School Board has supported the 4-H Camping Program by providing the use of school buses to transport 4-Hers to camp. With this support from the school board, the 4-H camping program in Henderson County has been one of the strongest in the area and has continued to grow exponentially.

This year, Henderson County is scheduled to go to 4-H Camp on June 27-30, 2023. At this time, I am requesting five (5) buses to transport approximately 215 4-Hers and counselors to and from West Kentucky 4-H Camp in Dawson Springs. Henderson County is currently limited to 190 camper spots along with 30 counselors (teens and adults).

In past years, busses were left at 4-H Camp and bus drivers were drove back to Henderson by a Henderson County Extension employee.

Thank you for your consideration

Respectfully,

Wes Alexander

Director of Transportation